Beyond Bigotry

by

Eyes Right

Goshen, IN – If politically incorrect ideas bother you, stop reading this now.  Let us venture beyond the unspeakable to address a proposal that just may enable American society to take a constructive, initial step beyond the racial polarization of the past three centuries of our history.

First, a quiz:  how many American holidays are currently named for an American citizen?

The answer is one:  Martin Luther King Day.  We no longer celebrate holidays in honor of other American icons, such as Lincoln or Washington.  Their birthdays, which many of us recognized with holidays in our youth, have now been combined into the non-descript, let’s have some sales, holiday called “Presidents Day.”  On the calendar next to my computer, it is referred to as “President’s Day” although some may argue that the grammatically correct variant is “Presidents’ Day.”   The point, however the holiday is spelled, is that we now have so many Presidents who have contributed to America’s legacy, that we collectively honor them on one single day in February.  But, in many states, such as North Carolina, Presidents Day is not even an official holiday.  Our American Presidential heroes are rapidly becoming a footnote.

Of course, there is Columbus Day, but Columbus was not an American (and, recently in many quarters, something of a discredited non-American).  The holiday in his honor in October is fading in many states, in favor of Veterans Day in November. 

So we are left with Martin Luther King as the sole American currently being celebrated with his own holiday.  I would suggest that MLK Day as a holiday is rapidly approaching an anachronism.  As I discussed in my recent Eyes Right article, Pakistanis and Persians, the American populace is no longer simply black and white.  We are living in a rising tide of immigrants from all over the world.  Even in a formerly rural community in the heartland, such as here in northern Indiana, Hispanic immigrants from Mexico and Central America hired by local Mennonite manufacturing entrepreneurs are becoming the numerical majority.  In my area of northern Virginia, a neighbor is just as likely to be named Khan or Patel or Bezboruah or Kim as Smith or Jones.  We have moved far beyond a 2-race nation, and it is time to recognize that fact.

If we must have a holiday in January to give us a 3-day weekend and time to reflect on our past national struggles to assimilate, then perhaps we should change the name to “Diversity Day.”  Certainly the injustices suffered by the ancestors of our African American citizens should not be ignored, but to continue to single out any ethnic group for special recognition with such single race events as MLK Day or Black History Month is to not only perpetuate racial divisiveness, but to risk generating future hard feelings within our newer immigrant communities whose own cultural history is also filled with injustice and bigotry.  Ask any Asian American student at your local high school what she or he thinks of MLK Day or Black History Month and you will receive scorn and a shaking of the head.  To continue these divisive celebrations is not bringing us together. So, Mr. King, please step aside and join Mr.’s Washington and Lincoln as great Americans whom we no longer individually celebrate.  We are now greater than any single individual - or race – and we need to celebrate that.

I thought you might like to know.

E-R

